
 

Newsletter 

Friday, 18th February 

Half-Term 

Thank you all very much for your 

support this half-term. We are all very 

much looking forward to the brighter 

months of the Spring half-term and 

hopefully the outlook will continue to 

improve.  

We hope you all enjoy your well-

deserved break. Stay safe, have a 

lovely rest and we will see you all after 

the holidays. 

 

PE Days 
Some classes have changed their PE days for 
after the half term holidays. We ask 
that children continue to come to school 
wearing a plain white t-shirt, black trainers, 
and black shorts, leggings or jogging 
bottoms on their allocated PE days. 
 
Reception: Monday 
Y1   -  Thursday 
Y2   -  Friday 
Y3   -  Mrs Sibly- Wednesday and Friday 
           Miss Taylor- Monday and Wednesday 
Y4   -  Monday and Wednesday 
Y5   -   Monday and Thursday 
Y6   -   Wednesday and Friday 

 
After half term, Y4 JL will be attending 
swimming at Billingham Forum every 
afternoon, for two weeks. The children will 
need to bring their swimming kit each 
day, including the appropriate swimwear, 
towel, goggles and swimming hat, which 
was listed in the letter sent home.  

 

Tennis 

Congratulations to our Y3 tennis team, 

who competed in a tournament at 

Manor Community Academy on 

Wednesday and won! As a result, they 

are through to the final!  

In addition to showing exceptional skill 

on the day, and being amazing tennis 

players, their behaviour was excellent 

and they were fantastic ambassadors 

for the school! 

 

Attendance Winners! 

1st Place Y2 C 

2nd Place Y5 LT 

3rd Place Y2 HR 

 

Attendance Officer 

During a recent register check, our 

Local Authority Attendance Officer has 

been checking late marks and next 

half-term will be doing drop in 

sessions. 

Merit Winners 

Well done to our ‘Merit Winners’ for this week. They have all had a superb week and have demonstrated a fantatic attitude and 

positive outlook. Examples include: a fantastic first week in class (and settling in perfectly), excellent understanding during our 

work on perimeter, brilliant effort with your reading at home, excellent descriptive writing in poetry, outstanding progress in 

phonics and reading, improved pace, involvement in class discussions, writing an amazing fairy story using Y2 features of writing, 

working independently to solve division problems, being an excellent representative of our school at the Y3 tennis tournament, 

and for a fantastic attitude whilst competing, displaying an excellent attitude to learning in all subjects, fantastic progress with 

times tables, fantastic reading and writing and helping other children with their maths and showing understanding about 

counting in 5s. 

 

 

Website 

We are very pleased to announce that our new Fens Primary School website 

has now gone live. We have been working on the website for the last few 

months and it is something we wanted to make more user friendly for you 

as parents and carers. We wanted to create something that is bright and 

engaging that will also keep you up to date with what is going on in school. 

On the website you will find important information about the school which 

includes the curriculum, policies and procedures and key events that are 

happening in school. Please continue to visit the school website on the 

address below to key up to date.  

www.fensprimaryschool.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

Cameras 

Although it is not a problem for children to wear 

watches when at school, or fitness trackers (e.g. 

Fitbit), we ask that such items with cameras do 

not come into school. 

http://www.fensprimaryschool.co.uk/

